Meeting Minutes
Prospect Soccer Club
May 2, 2016




 Opening
The regular meeting of Prospect Soccer Club was called to order by David Cambra, President and a motion to second by Anne Byrnes Vescera at 8:11 on May 2, 2016.
Present
Board Members: David Cambra, President,  Eric Cybulski, Treasurer, Jeffrey Varesio, Vice President,  Anne Byrnes Vescera, Secretary, Aaron Semrow and Anthony Messina, Rec. Coordinators, Daniel Barrows, Field Coordinator, Travel Coordinator, Daniel Teixeira, Training Coordinator, Shannon Kotsaftis, Merchandise and Uniform Coordinator, Joe Norton, Equipment Coordinator,  Coaches,  Joe Sousa, Ryan Smith, Emmett O’Connor, Joe Iannone, Scott Santo, Brian Harte,  Garrett Rigali, Chris Golia.  Guest: Ashley Lauber. Also present, Louie McCarten and Alex Reed from Challenger.

Approval of Agenda The agenda was motioned to be approved by David Cambra and approved by Aaron Semrow.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous April meeting were motion to be approved by David Cambra and approved by Aaron Semrow.
President’s Opening Remarks    
David Cambra thanked everyone present for attending the meeting.  He commented on the need for parent involvement and thanked all the new attendees at the meeting.  He reviewed the new heading policy and reminded coaches to follow the heading policy.  David introduced Louie McCarten and Alex Reed, our Challenger trainers for the spring season.  
David reviewed the agenda and opened the floor to comments or concerns
Vice President – Jeffrey Varesio
Jeff announced that he is stepping down his Vice President position.  He stated that he would stay on until the end of the spring soccer season.  He also stated that he was also stepping down as the Premier Soccer Financial Coordinator.


Treasurer Report – Eric Cybulski
Eric presented the current profit and loss statements.  He stated that the finances look good and that the board should continue to control spending.    Jeffrey Varesio motioned to approve the financial reports that Eric presented at the meeting and Aaron Semrow second the motion.

Recreational, Travel, and Premier Programs   
Recreational:  Anthony Messina reported that the first week of games went well.  He stated that every travel team should have their own set of flags and rec should have 3 sets.  Aaron and Tony requested more flags be ordered.  
Mini-Kickers:  Dan Teixeira reported that 100 children started mini-kickers and everything went well.  Louie and Alex are the Challenger trainers and were well received by the children and parents.  The Mini-Kickers shirts that Challenger provided were too big and Challenger was sending more. Dan also stated that parents on the sidelines worked well and not on the field worked well.    
Travel:  Daniel Barrows reported travel season was off to a good start. He reminded coaches that travel home teams put the scores in on the SDC web site. He reminded coaches about the 5 goal rule and not to run up the scores past 5 for recreational teams.  (rec and travel)  He also reminded travel teams to order champion t-shirts for their divisions for U11 and above.  Dan reported that the light invoice for Caplan Field finally came in.  Dan requested that Prospect Soccer Club donates $100.00 to the 8th Grade Dinner Dance. He also suggested that the board look into grants to help accommodated the new rules regarding field size, starting in the fall.
Premier:  Anne Byrnes stated that the PSC Dynamo Girls program was running smoothly.  Dan Barrows reported that the boys Cobra program was running well too.  


Training Coordinator:  Daniel Teixeira
Dan reported that the Challenger trainers are here until June 18th.  He stated that the training clinics schedule has been sent out. The trainers will be back in the summer for the summer camp.  Dan extended some of the clinics for the older travel players.  Anthony Messina and Dan Barrows requested that the rec referees be trained better and that a training program be designed.  It was suggested that a sign off sheet be created with this training to assure that rec referees are trained well.  Dan stated that he was working with the challenger trainers on evaluation sheets so players can be ranked.  Dan reported that the coach’s clinic went well and there will be more in the future.  Aaron Semrow stated that he got his E-License and met a college soccer player looking for a club to work with. 
Referee Coordinator– Rob Phalen        Heather Iannone - Assignor
Joe Iannone reported that Heather and Rob Phalen were working on a mentoring program for younger referees.  He reported that most games are already filled by referees for the spring season.  Heather requested that if there is a change of time or field, or if the game is canceled to please send her a text or email and make the appropriate change on the web site.  After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that referees for travel and premier games will be paid if a game is canceled for any reason other than weather, after Friday at noon. If a game is canceled prior to noon on Friday, the referee will not be paid.  This issues was put to a vote and the results of that vote were:  10 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain. 
Merchandise & Uniforms - Shannon Kotsaftis
Shannon reported that all uniform orders were complete and that new merchandise can be found on the Prospect Soccer Club web site.  She stated that the effort to eliminated older uniforms and equipment by giving it away at the fields during games and practices went well.  
Equipment Coordinator – Joe Norton 
Joe Norton stated that the inventory list of equipment is complete.  He encouraged anyone needing equipment or supplies to contact him.  


David Cambra reported that background checks need to be done on all volunteers. (coach and assistants)

Comments
A lengthy discussion took place about the proposed purchase of goals for the large fields at Hotchkiss.  It was decided to purchase 1 set of goals for the back field at Hotchkiss. The issue was put to a vote and the results were:  9 yes, 2 no and 1 abstain.

President’s Closing Remarks 
David Cambra thanked everyone for coming. 
Adjournment
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was adjourned at 10:07 by David Cambra. Anne Vescera second that motion.  The next general meeting will be at 8:00 p.m. on Monday, June 6,, 2016, in Prospect, CT.
Minutes submitted by:	Anne Vescera
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